Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association
Sunday 9th February 2014

AGM Minutes
1. Apologises – Pete Whelan, Paul Rippon, Tony Wilkins, Tim Butler
Committee members present: Ian Poole, Keely Bunton, Mandy Burchett, Dave Copland, Neil Pears and Steve Grimwood. 

Present – 11 members present, 8 clubs represented (XRT Elmy, Ipswich Bicycle Club, West Suffolk Wheelers, Amis Velo, Colchester Rovers, CC Ashwell, Mildenhall CC and Maldon Dist. CC) 

2. Minutes of the previous AGM – Accepted and Agreed

3. Matters arising from the previous AGM – Nothing was identified. 
4. Chairman’s Report – Ian Poole reported that despite the Committee/League going through a period of transition with Tim Butler not able to commit the large amount of time he normally does to the League, Ian would like to record a vote of thanks for all the work Tim has done over many years. Ian also wanted to record a vote of thanks to Dave Copland for picking up many of the tasks that Tim would normally complete which have kept the League functioning. Once again the Eastern League has experienced an increase in numbers and the committee has coped well with the demand by making decisions during the season with all events being great. An extra thanks to Steve Grimwood for organising the Regional Championships at a new venue with only a few weeks to get arrange everything as well as all the volunteers who helped out. Finally Ian Poole would like to thank the Committee for their hard work over the season.
5. Treasurers Report – Neil Pears reported that all is well with last seasons increased membership contributing and the online system has made this process a lot easier. A more detailed breakdown of the budgets will be available soon. SG noted that volunteers should be reminded that they are entitled to claim travel expenses when helping at events. 
IP to make sure the correct form for volunteers can be passed onto DC to be put on the website.  
6. League Co-ordinator – Dave Copland reported that overall over 500 people have used the BC league system to join the league and it had worked well. 
7. Election of Officials – 

Chairman – Ian Poole, Secretary – Keely Bunton and Treasurer – Neil Pears – All Voted and Agreed.

League Co-ordinator – It was decided that a Job description will be confirmed post-AGM and then this role will be opened. 

Webmaster – Dave Copland – Voted and Agreed

Events Co-ordinator – Hannah Ormesher and Commissaire Co-ordinator – Pete Whelan – Both Voted and Agreed.
Press Secretary – Will be left empty. 

Coaching Co-ordinator – There are some people potential people for this but text will be put together to describe this role for everyone. 
Rider Representative – 

Ian Poole reported that Tony Wilkins was prepared to continue as a rider representative for 2014/15.  However, he was not proposed or seconded by those in attendance.
Mandy Burchett – Proposed Rachel Clarke, Seconded Steve Grimwood

Paul Rippon – Proposed Dave Copland, Seconded Mandy Burchett

Steve Grimwood – Proposed Mark Wyer, Seconded Ben Paton

Ross Tricker – Joanne Newstead, Seconded Dave Copland

The 4 people, who were proposed, were then agreed and voted in. 

8. Proposals
Proposal by Mark Wyer - That all events next season, will be online pre-entry for league members with non-members able to enter on the day if there are spaces available. - This was discussed and agreed however it was decided that the system/policy for how this will work needs to be agreed. 

Proposal by the EC-CA Committee – That the following Race day timetable to give everyone sufficient practice time, separate categories/races to allow for greater numbers and to assist event organiser in the tidying away of their courses. 

Race Day
10.30am – Veterans 50+, Women and Juniors – 40 minutes

11.30am – Veterans 40-49 years – 40 minutes

12.30pm – Youths – 30 minutes

1.30pm – Seniors (Juniors can apply for dispensation to ride in this race) – 50 minutes

2.45pm – Under 10’s – 10 minutes

3.00pm – Under 12’s – 15 minutes

This timetable will be supported by the prompt gridding and starting of races.

This Proposal was discussed in great detail covering a number of different points and issues however it was agreed that the Proposal will be deferred and the Committee will discuss this fully at the next meeting and decide how best to proceed. 

Proposal by David Barnes – That Youth Girls should have their own league table and would therefore; the 1st Girl would receive 100 points regardless of how many boys are racing. 
This Proposal was agreed. 
Proposal by the EC-CA Committee – To have a £5 increase on all League Membership categories for next season, except for Under 12’s which will remain the same. This is to prepare for future development/investment in the league. 

This Proposal was agreed. 

Proposal by the EC-CA Committee – To remove the rule that says the first
10 league riders get numbers 1 to 10 the next year. 
This Proposal was agreed.  

9. League Open Forum
· Ben Paton – Brought up that the Prize List should have the Sub- Category Under 23’s – This will be included in next year’s list.
· It was confirmed that anyone helping at events who also ride can get up to 2 lots of average points.
· A Youth Development Management Team has been created by Mark Wyer and Mark Fraser to support riders. The people involved in this are Peter Hall, Geriant Davies, James Asker, Paul Miller, Sean Dunlea and Mark Walker. More information on this will be available in the near future. 
